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Executive Summary 
 
A Local Maternity System (LMS) has been created across our STP footprint to 
help the system respond to the nationally mandated Better Birth 
recommendations and further improve the experience for our local women and 
families. The LMS has co-created, with service users and partner stakeholders, 
a Maternity Transformation Plan (MTP) to create a strategic vision for the 
future. This plan is at Appendix 1.  Previous briefings on the development of 
the plan and next steps have been provided to the Health Select Committee.  
 
One of the key work streams for the LMS is the delivery of personalised care 
and choice. This work stream has been aligned with a project commenced by 
the RUH to review the delivery of antenatal, birth and postnatal pathways. A 
shortlist of options is being co-created with service users and stakeholders by 
the end of March 2018 in line with the required NHSE service reconfiguration 
process. These options will be shared with the Board as soon as they are 
confirmed.   

 

Proposal(s) 
 
It is recommended that the Board:  

i) Notes the Maternity Transformation Plan 
ii) Notes the development of options for anticipated formal consultation 

from June 2018   
 

 

Reason for Proposal 
 
To keep the Health and Wellbeing Board informed of maternity transformation 
and provide early information in relation to formal public consultation expected 
to commence in June 2018 in relation to delivery of antenatal, birth and 
postnatal pathways.  
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